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AUSTRALIA 

                           “For of him, and through him, and to him, are all things: to whom be glory for ever.  Amen.”  Romans 11:36 

 
September 2019 

 
 

 “He is the Rock, his work is perfect: for all his ways are judgment: a God of truth 
and without iniquity, just and right is he.” (Deuteronomy 32:4).  Greetings once again in 
the name of the Lord Jesus Christ.  We hope and pray each one is doing well. 
 
 At the end of September, we were able to conclude our state-side travel and 
have arrived safely back to New Mexico.  The travel has been difficult and tiring; 
however, we are thankful for the opportunities that have been granted us to visit with 
our home church, some supporting churches, and family. 
 
 Along the way we were blessed to be able to visit with Sovereign Grace Baptist 
Church and Pastor Joseph Newell in Silsbee, Texas, as well as to once again enjoy the 
fellowship of Philadelphia Baptist Church, and Pastor Arthur Blevins in Aztec, New 
Mexico.   
 
 We believe that the Lord in His kind providence is opening the way for us to 
return to Western Australia around mid-October where we hope to continue with the 
propagation of the Gospel in that region of the world.  Cyd will continue to follow her 
new treatment protocol under the supervision of her specialist.  We remain hopeful that 
her general health will continue to improve.  As a result of the medical tests here in the 
USA, we plan to further address another area of her health (mainly digestive) and follow 
up with a GI specialist in Australia.  For the next couple of weeks we will be preparing 
for our return.  We remain extremely thankful for the prayers and support of everyone 
during our time back, as well as for the upcoming travel. 
 
 We have had another computer issue and are losing our email lists for the 
mission report.  We pray that we are getting it to the ones who asked for it by email.   
 
 Our sincere thanks for your continued love, prayers, encouragement, and 
support for the Lord’s work in Australia and Papua New Guinea.   
  
Love in Christ,  
Bro. Frank James  


